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YSGOL TUDWEILIOG
WELCOME:

Dear Parent/Guardian,

If you are the parent of a child attending school for the first time, we would like to welcome you as parents and look forward to happy and constructive collaboration during the years to come.  If you already have a child at the school, we are pleased to maintain this link with you.  This prospectus provides information about the school, its aims, curriculum and activities.  

Ethos and Values: Our aim is to create a happy school where everyone, children and adults, give of their best at all times, are enthusiastic, care for each other and are eager to take advantage of every opportunity and experience to learn and to enrich their lives.  Children who are happy work better because they feel secure.  If they are respected by their parents and teachers, they show respect in return and are more eager to please.  We endeavour to ensure that we are always prepared to listen to children and not just to hear them, and to be fair at all times.  This does not mean treating every child exactly the same at all times.  Every child must be treated according to his/her needs and own personality.  We attempt to encourage the children to become responsible members of their school and the local community and to become persons who are considerate of others and their environment.   We aim to give every pupil the best possible education.

We aim to respect the ideas of every adult and child at the school, further encouraging the practice of supporting each other in every aspect of school activity. 

A close relationship between the home and school is essential and we know that we can rely on you in this respect.  If you have any questions or further enquiries about any matter, you are welcome to contact the school at any time – the door is always open. 
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Yours sincerely,

          Einir Davies (Headteacher)
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HEADTEACHER
Einir Davies B.A.
CHAIR OF THE GOVERNORS
Mr Owain Griffith
DESCRIPTION OF THE SCHOOL
This school is a County Primary School (Infants/Juniors).
It is a day, bilingual, co-educational school. 
TEACHING HOURS
Foundation Phase: 22.25 hours per week
KS2: 23 hours per week
MORNING SESSION: 
Part-time pupils 9-11 
Full-time pupils 9-12

AFTERNOON SESSION: 1–3.30 (3.15 – Foundation Phase)
RESPONSIBILITY FOR THE CHILDREN: 8.50-3.40

THE SCHOOL’S ADMISSION POLICY
The school adheres to Gwynedd Education Authority’s admission policy.  The school admits children on a part-time basis in September following their third birthday, and on a full-time basis in September following their fourth birthday.

TERM DATES


Autumn 2019
2nd September 2019 – 20th December 2019


Spring 2020

6th January 2020 – 3rd April 2020


Summer 2020
20th April 2020 – 20th July 2020
Pupils return to school on Wednesday, 1st September 2020.
HOLIDAY DATES 2019 – 2020
28th October – 1st November 2019 (Half Term)

23rd December 2019 – 3rd January 2020 (Christmas Holidays)

17th – 21st February 2020 (Half Term)

6th – 17th April 2020 (Easter Holidays)

4th May 2020 (May Day)

[image: image18.wmf][image: image19.wmf]25th – 29th May 2020 (Half Term)

21st July – 31st August 2020 (Summer Holidays)
STAFF

	Mrs Einir Davies
	Headteacher/Foundation Phase Teacher 

	Mrs Julie Williams
	KS2 Teacher 

	Mrs Nia Jones
	.2 FP/KS2

	Miss Angharad Jones 
	Foundation Phase Classroom Assistant 30 hours

	Miss Sulwen Roberts
	ALN Assistant 20 hours 

	Miss Bethan Williams
	ALN Assistant 10 hours 

	Miss Bethan Williams
	KS2 Assistant 5 hours 

	Mrs Mandy Brady
	School Clerk 


KITCHEN/CARETAKING/CLEANING STAFF

	Mrs Rowena Williams
	 Cook + Caretaker 

	Mrs Llinos Roberts
	 Lunch-time Assistant + Supervisor 

	Miss Angharad Jones, Miss Sulwen Roberts
	 Senior Lunch-time Supervisor 

	Ms Sheryl Jenkins 
	Cleaner


[image: image20.wmf]CLASSES
	Class
	
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Foundation Phase   
	morning
	ED

28
	ED

28
	NJ

28
	ED

28
	ED

28

	    
	afternoon
	Leisure Centre
	ED

28
	ED

28
	ED

28
	ED

28

	KS2                                                  
	morning
	JW

26
	JW

26
	JW

26
	JW

26
	JW

26

	KS2                  
	afternoon
	Leisure Centre
	JW

26
	NJ

26
	JW

26
	JW

26


The projected pupil numbers for September 2019 are as follows:  
[image: image21.wmf]
	Year 
	N
	R
	1
	2
	3
	4
	5
	6

	Number of children
	6
	10
	6
	6
	8
	10
	5
	3

	
	28
	26
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THE CURRICULUM[image: image32.jpg]
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The lessons taught at the school are planned in relation to the requirements of the Foundation Phase, National Curriculum 2008 and the locally agreed Religious Education Syllabus. 

The aim of the school is to present a curriculum that will enable our pupils to: 

* develop the elementary skills of speaking, listening, reading, writing and numeracy 

* have the opportunity to study and interpret the environment 

* develop happy and healthy social attitudes 

* receive rich and varied experiences

* handle ICT confidently. 

The curriculum followed by children of Nursery, Reception, Years 1 and 2 age is called the Foundation Phase.  In the Foundation Phase, the focus is on providing opportunities for pupils to develop their skills by encouraging structured play activities that are woven into the learning experiences.  The curriculum for the older children, known as Curriculum 2008, includes mathematics, Welsh, English, science, technology, humanities (history, geography and religious education) and the expressive arts (art, drama, music, dance and physical education).  The lessons in these subjects are planned in conjunction with the Skills Framework that ensure that our pupils develop the four key skills of Thinking, Communication, ICT and Number.   Parents are welcome to see documentation relating to the Curriculum at the school having made reasonable arrangements with the Headteacher to do so.  

Preface
[image: image35.wmf]The purpose of an education system is to create situations and provide resources that will enable all children to become rounded personalities, develop and exercise all of their talents, and to provide for them according to age, ability and interest and equip them to become responsible members of a bilingual community, and be able to make a contribution to that community and benefit from it and live in peace and harmony with their fellow-man. 

This general statement contains three inter-related aspects:

1.
enable every child to develop to his/her full potential 

2.
ensure that every child is introduced to the Welsh heritage 

3.
provide an opportunity for every child to develop as a full member of a rapidly-changing society.

General Objectives

1.
To develop oracy, literacy and numeracy skills within the context of inspiring the child’s enthusiasm, curiosity, imagination and interest.

2.
To increase the child’s knowledge and to develop his/her powers of reasoning in order to assist the child to adapt to a rapidly-changing world with increasingly sophisticated processes and technologies, particularly in relation to information technology.

3.
To instil in each child the desire to seek further knowledge and experience during his/her life and to develop his/her intellect and moral and spiritual awareness. 

4.
To assist the child to live and work with others and to develop attitudes that will enable him/her to become a responsible member of the community. 

5.
To develop the child’s sensitivity, aesthetic appreciation and leisure skills.

6.
To provide particular attention to every child with special needs, e.g. the exceptionally able and those with various disadvantages. 

7.
To introduce ideas and concepts by employing lively and dynamic methods that will motivate pupils’ response.

Every school is required to draw up and develop comprehensive plans, based on the Education Authority’s document and in accordance with the requirements of the National Curriculum.  These plans includes details of the curriculum and the way in which it is implemented in order to ensure that the education provided to pupils meets fully with the objectives contained in the document.

In general, the school teaches through the medium of themes.  We have a cycle of themes, usually cross-curricular, but usually with a scientific or humanitarian emphasis.

Some elements of the curriculum are taught as subjects without having a link to the theme, so as to ensure that we include all National Curriculum recommendations.  Mathematics is taught in this way, with the exception of those mathematical elements that can arise in the theme.  Some elements of language – Welsh and English – and science are also taught as subjects.

Language Policy

General Objectives

Welsh is the everyday language of the school.  Emphasis is placed on using the language naturally for various purposes.  Gwynedd Education Authority operates a policy of bilingualism in all Gwynedd schools and is also developing a policy of bilingualism for Further Education establishments.  The objective is to develop the ability of pupils and students in the county to be confidently bilingual so as to enable them to become full members of the bilingual community of which they are part.  All educational establishments in the county should reflect and reinforce the language policy in their administration, their social life and pastoral arrangements, as well as in their academic provision. 

Specific Objectives
Foundation Phase: Ensure, through a purposeful and sensitive nursery provision and organisation, that all children are given a firm grounding in Welsh to enable them to attain the aim of full bilingualism in due course.  Build on the foundations laid in Welsh by nursery education, consolidating and developing the mother tongue of Welsh learners, and extending the children from a Welsh-speaking home’s competence in English. 
Key Stage 2: Consolidate and develop all children’s Welsh and English capabilities in all their active and receptive aspects, in order to ensure that the children are able to speak, read and write fluently and confidently in both languages when transferring to the secondary school.  Latecomers will attend a Language Unit for a term.  The Headteacher and staff will prepare and regularly review a document stating how the school intends to implement the Education Authority’s language policy outlined above. 
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The Foundation Phase - Nursery, Reception, Y1 and Y2 
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The new curriculum is being developed under the following seven areas of learning:

1. Personal and Social Development and Well-being 

2. Language, Literacy and Communication Skills 

3. Mathematical Development 

4. Knowledge and Understanding of the World 

5. Physical Development 

6. Creative Development. 

7. Bilingualism and Multicultural Understanding*

*Schools currently developing ‘Language, Literacy and Communication Skills’ through the medium of Welsh will not have to teach the bilingual element of the Framework.

The Foundation Phase places great emphasis on developing children’s 

· skills and understanding, 

· personal, social, emotional, physical and intellectual well-being so as to develop the whole child

· positive attitudes to learning so that the children enjoy learning and will want to continue with their education for longer

· self-esteem and self-confidence to experiment, investigate, learn new things and form new relationships with others

· creative and expressive skills and observations to encourage their development as individuals, with different ways of responding to experiences

· [image: image42.wmf]outdoor activities for the children to experience hands-on ways of real-life problem-solving in aspects such as mathematics and science, and learn about conservation and sustainability.

[image: image43.png]



How will children learn?

The Foundation Phase places great emphasis on children learning by doing.  Young children should be given more opportunities to gain first-hand experiences through play and active involvement rather than by completing exercises in books.  For example, mathematics should be more practical so that children see how problems are solved and how important mathematics is in their everyday lives.  Emphasis is placed on developing children’s speaking and listening skills, which will set a solid basis for the development of reading and writing.  There should be more emphasis on how things work and on finding different ways to solve problems. 

PERSONAL AND SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT, WELL-BEING 
This area of learning focuses on children learning about themselves, their relationships with other children and adults.  They are encouraged to develop their self-esteem, their personal beliefs and moral values.  The Foundation Phase supports the cultural identity of all children, to celebrate different cultures and help children recognise and gain a positive awareness of their own and other cultures.  Children are supported in becoming confident, competent and independent thinkers and learners.

 

LANGUAGE, LITERACY AND COMMUNICATION SKILLS

This area of learning focuses on children being immersed in language experiences and activities.  Their skills develop through talking, communicating and listening.  They are encouraged to communicate their needs, feelings and thoughts and retell experiences.  Some children will communicate by means other than speech.  Children refer to their intentions by asking questions, expressing opinions, reacting to situations and making choices through a variety of media.  They are encouraged to listen and respond to others.  They have opportunities to choose and use reading material, understand conventions of print and books and are given a wide range of opportunities to enjoy mark making and writing experience.

MATHEMATICAL DEVELOPMENT

[image: image44.wmf]This area of learning focuses on children developing their skills, knowledge and understanding of mathematics by solving problems.  They use numbers in their daily activities and develop a range of flexible methods for working mentally with number, in order to solve problems from a variety of contexts, moving onto using more formal methods of working and recording when they are developmentally ready.  They investigate the properties of shape and sort, match, sequence and compare objects and create patterns and relationships.  They use appropriate mathematical language to explain their reasoning, learn to use Welsh and communicate in Welsh as best they can. Skills are developed by communicating through a range of enjoyable and practical planned activities and using a range of stimuli that build on pupils’ previous knowledge and experiences and increase these. Pupils’ oral experiences are used to develop their reading skills. They listen to a range of stimuli, including audio-visual material and interactive ICT software.
KNOWLEDGE AND UNDERSTANDING OF THE WORLD 

[image: image45.wmf]This area of learning focuses on children experiencing the familiar world through enquiry and investigation.  Children are given experiences that increase their curiosity about the world around them and to begin to understand past events, people and places, living things and the work people do.  They learn to demonstrate care, responsibility, concern and respect for all living things and the environment.  They learn to express their own ideas, opinions and feelings with imagination, creativity and sensitivity.
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[image: image48.wmf]CREATIVE DEVELOPMENT

This area of learning focuses on children developing their imagination and creativity through the curriculum.  Their natural curiosity and disposition to learn is stimulated by everyday sensory experiences.  Children engage in creative, imaginative and expressive activities in art, craft, design, music, dance and movement.  

BILINGUALISM AND MULTICULTURALISM

Schools currently developing ‘Language, Literacy and Communication Skills’ through the medium of Welsh will not have to teach the bilingual element of the Framework but the children get the opportunities to learn about different cultures and customs of the world and learn to respect others. 

PHYSICAL DEVELOPMENT 

This area of learning focuses on children’s physical development.  Enthusiasm and energy for movement is continually promoted through helping them to use their bodies effectively, by encouraging spatial awareness, balance, control and co-ordination and developing motor and manipulative skills.  Children are encouraged to enjoy physical activity and their developing sense of identity is linked closely to their own self-image, self-esteem and confidence.  Children are introduced to the concepts of health, hygiene and personal safety.

[image: image49.wmf]
Key Stage 2 – Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 

Core Subjects:

Welsh and English – Oracy/Reading/Writing 

At Key Stage 2 learners build on the skills, knowledge and understanding acquired during the Foundation Phase.  This progress is achieved through an integrated programme of oracy (speaking and listening in English), reading and writing.  Learners are presented with experiences and opportunities that interrelate the requirements of the Skills and Range sections of the programmes of study.  Learners become confident, coherent and engaging speakers, working as individuals and as members of a group.  The experiences presented to them include opportunities to take part in drama and role-play activities.  They develop as active and responsive listeners in a wide range of situations.  Throughout the key stage, they experience a progressively wide range of demanding texts, for enjoyment and information, so that they can develop into fluent and effective readers.  They become competent writers, writing clearly and coherently in a range of forms and for a range of purposes.  They acquire a growing understanding of the need to adapt their language to suit purpose and audience. They work with increasing accuracy and become reflective and evaluative in relation to their own and others’ achievements.
[image: image50.wmf]
Mathematics
Skills: Solve Problems/Communicate mathematically/Reason mathematically

Range: Number/Measures and Money/Shape, Position and Movement/Handling Data

At Key Stage 2 learners build on the skills, knowledge and understanding acquired during the Foundation Phase.  They continue to develop positive attitudes towards mathematics and extend their mathematical thinking by solving mathematical problems, communicating and reasoning mathematically using contexts from across the whole range of mathematics, across the curriculum and as applied to real-life problems.  They extend their use of the number system, moving from counting reliably to calculating fluently with all four number operations, including in the context of money, in order to solve numerical problems.  They try to tackle a problem with a mental method before using any other approach and use written methods of calculation appropriate to their level of understanding.  They develop estimation strategies and apply these to check calculations, both written and by calculator.  They explore a wide variety of shapes and their properties and, in the context of measures, use a range of units and practical equipment with increasing accuracy.  They collect, represent and interpret data for a variety of purposes.  They select, discuss, explain and present their methods and reasoning using an increasing range of mathematical language, diagrams and charts.
[image: image51.wmf]
Science
Skills: Communication/Enquiry - planning, developing and reflecting 


Range: Interdependence of organisms/The sustainable Earth/How things work

At Key Stage 2 learners should receive opportunities to build on the skills, knowledge and understanding acquired during the Foundation Phase.  They should develop their skills through the range of Interdependence of organisms, The sustainable Earth and How things work.  Learners should be taught to relate their scientific skills, knowledge and understanding to applications of science in everyday life, including current issues. They should be taught to recognise that scientific ideas can be evaluated by means of information gathered from observations and measurements.  Teaching should encourage learners to manage their own learning and develop learning and thinking strategies appropriate to their maturity through investigation and experimentation.  They should be taught to value others’ views and show responsibility as local citizens.  Activities should foster curiosity and creativity and be interesting, enjoyable, relevant and challenging for the learner.  They should enable learners to initiate, explore and share ideas, and extend, refine and apply their skills, knowledge and understanding in new situations.  They should allow time for thinking, peer discussion and reflection.
[image: image52.png]


Non-core Subjects

Information and Communication Technology

Skills: Find and analyse information, Create and communicate 

information
[image: image53.png]


At Key Stage 2 learners should be given opportunities to build on the experiences acquired during the Foundation Phase.  They should be taught to consider the sort of information they require to support their tasks and activities and how they might locate that information; to use an increasing range of ICT tools and resources to find, process and communicate relevant information from a variety of given safe and suitable sources; to develop and communicate their ideas in appropriate ways with a developing sense of purpose and audience.

Design and Technology
Skills: Designing, Making - food, rigid and flexible materials, systems and control
At Key Stage 2 learners should be given opportunities to build on the experiences acquired during the Foundation Phase.  They should be taught to design and make simple products by combining their designing and making skills with knowledge and understanding in contexts that support their work in other subjects and help develop their understanding of the made world.  Learners should be made aware of human achievements and the big ideas that have shaped the world.  They should be encouraged to be creative and innovative in their designing and making while being made aware of issues relating to sustainability and environmental issues in the twenty-first century.
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History
Skills: Chronological awareness, Historical knowledge and understanding, Interpretations of history, Historical enquiry, Organisation and communication 

Range: Study, Carry out, Ask and answer the questions
[image: image54.wmf][image: image55.wmf]At Key Stage 2, learners should be given opportunities to build on the experiences acquired during the Foundation Phase.  They have experiences that make history enjoyable, interesting and significant.  They develop their curiosity about the past, the characteristics of different periods, from early times to the present, and the ways in which they are different from each other and from the present.  They learn by enquiry about the ways of life of different people in these periods of history, drawing on important developments, key events and notable people in their locality, Wales and Britain.  They engage in stimulating and focused historical enquiry using a wide range of sources, including representations and interpretations of the past, and organise and communicate their skills, knowledge and understanding in an increasing variety of ways.
Geography

Skills: Locating places, environments and patterns, Understanding places, environments and processes, Ask and answer the questions 

Range: Study, Investigating, Communicating


[image: image56.wmf][image: image57.png]


At Key Stage 2 learners should be given opportunities to build on the experiences acquired during the Foundation Phase.  Geography develops and stimulates learners’ interest in, and fosters a sense of wonder of, places and the world about them.  Through the study of their own Welsh locality, the world beyond, different environments and events in the news, learners develop their understanding of what places are like and how and why they change.  Through practical activities and first-hand investigations in the classroom and out of doors, learners develop skills to gather and make sense of information, use maps, think creatively and share ideas through discussion.  
Geography provides opportunities for learners to consider important issues about their environment, and to recognise how people from all over the world are linked.  They are encouraged to understand the importance of sustainability, develop an informed concern about the quality of their environment, and to recognise that they are global citizens.
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Art and Design
Skills: Understanding/Investigating/Making

[image: image59.jpg]


Range: Understanding/Investigating/Making
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At Key Stage 2, learners should be given opportunities to build on the experiences acquired during the Foundation Phase.  They achieve this through integrated engagement with the work of artists, craft workers and designers, creative investigations and the making of their own work.  Art and design stimulates creativity and imagination and challenges learners to make informed judgements and practical decisions.  Using a variety of materials and processes, they communicate their ideas and feelings through visual, tactile and sensory language.  Exploration, appreciation and enjoyment in art and design enriches learners’ personal and public lives.
Music

Skills: Performing, Composing, Appraising 



Range: Performing, Composing, Appraising 

At Key Stage 2, learners should be given opportunities to build on the experiences acquired during the Foundation Phase.  Music education enables learners to engage with and enjoy making music.  Through active involvement in performing, composing and appraising, learners will develop their sensitivity to and understanding of music.  Learners will develop musical skills relating to the control, manipulation and presentation of sound.  At Key Stage 2, these skills include singing, playing instruments and practising; improvising, composing and arranging music; and listening to and appraising music.  Learners should improve their performing, composing and appraising by developing and applying their thinking and communication skills, and give due regard to health and safety.
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Physical Education

Skills:
Health, fitness and well-being activities, Creative activities, 

Adventurous activities, Competitive activities




Range: Health, fitness and well-being activities, Creative activities, Adventurous activities, Competitive activities

[image: image65.wmf]At Key Stage 2 learners should be given opportunities to build on the experiences acquired during the Foundation Phase.  Physical education encourages learners to explore and develop the physical skills essential to taking part in a variety of different activities.  Building on these skills are opportunities to be creative and imaginative in gymnastic and dance activities.  Through adventurous activities, our children learn how to swim, be safe and feel confident in water and how to read a map or follow trails, so that it becomes safer to go further afield and explore the seashore and countryside.  Competitive activities offer the chance to learn games skills and play in a team, as well as how to run faster, jump higher and throw further.  Learners begin to understand that physical education is about learning how to feel healthy and stay fit while having fun, and knowing how these different types of activities help them to stay that way.
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[image: image67.wmf]Religious Education
Skills:
Engaging with fundamental questions/Exploring religious beliefs, teachings and practices/Expressing personal responses 

Range: The world - the origin and purpose of life/the natural world and living things

Human experience - human identity/meaning and purpose of life/belonging/authority and influence/relationships and responsibility/the journey of life 

Search for meaning – non-material/spiritual/knowledge and experience regarding the non-material/ spiritual 

At Key Stage 2, religious education fosters learners’ interest and wonder in the world and human experience.  This stimulates them into raising and investigating deep questions that relate to their personal experiences, religion and life in general, thus building on the skills, knowledge and understanding acquired during the Foundation Phase.  Through practical stimulating activities and exploration of religion in their locality in Wales, in Britain and the wider world, learners will develop skills and gather information that will help them think creatively about fundamental religious and moral questions and share ideas through discussion.  Knowledge of religion(s) and a recognition of the importance that religion plays in people’s lives will help to develop tolerance and respect, and should foster responsible attitudes in local and global society.  Through active participation, learners will explore the spiritual and moral dimensions in order to inform their own search for meaning and purpose.  Learners will express their own feelings and opinions, identify how their actions may affect others, recognise that other people’s viewpoints differ from their own and reflect on and revise their own perspectives on life as appropriate. 

[image: image68.wmf][image: image69.wmf]
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Skills Across the Curriculum

A non-statutory Skills framework for 3 to 19-year-olds in Wales has been developed in order to provide guidance about continuity and progression for learners from 3–19.   At Key Stage 2, learners should be given opportunities to build on skills they have started to acquire and develop at Foundation Phase.  Learners should continue to acquire, develop, practise, apply and refine these skills through group and individual tasks in a variety of contexts across the curriculum.  Progress can be seen in terms of the refinement of these skills and by their application to tasks that move from: concrete to abstract; simple to complex; personal to the ‘big picture’; familiar to unfamiliar; and supported to independent and interdependent.
 

Developing Thinking  
Learners develop their thinking across the curriculum through the processes of planning, developing and reflecting. 
[image: image72.wmf]Digital Competence Framework

The Framework encapsulates the skills that will help learners thrive in an increasingly digital world.   
Digital competence is one of three cross-curricular responsibilities, alongside literacy and numeracy.  It focuses on developing digital skills which can be applied to a wide range of subjects and scenarios. Mae Cymhwysedd Digidol yn un o 3 cyfrifoldeb trawsgwricwlaidd (y lleill yw llythrennedd a rhifedd). Mae’n canolbwyntio ar sgiliau digidol y gellir eu defnyddio mewn amrywiaeth eang o bynciau a sefyllfaoedd. 

Mae Sgiliau Cymhwysedd Digidol yn hynod bwysig i’n pobl ifanc. Rhagor o wybodaeth am pam a beth fyddan nhw’n ei ddysgu. 

Unable to play video as javascript is disabled on this browser. Please enable javascript to play video.

 It has four strands of equal importance, each with a number of elements. 

· Citizenship – which includes: 

· Identity, image and reputation

· Health and well-being 

· Digital rights, licensing and ownership

· Online behaviour and cyber-bullying.

· Interacting and collaborating – which includes:

· Communication

· Collaboration

· Storing and sharing.

· Producing – which includes:

· Planning, sourcing and searching

· Creating

· Evaluating and improving.

· Data and computation thinking – which includes:

· Problem solving and modelling

· Data and information literacy. 

Literacy Framework 
[image: image73.png]


Learners develop their communication skills across the curriculum through the skills of oracy, reading, writing and wider communication. 

Numeracy Framework
Learners develop their number skills across the curriculum by using mathematical information, calculating, and interpreting and presenting findings.
Learning across the Curriculum

Learners should be given opportunities to build on the experiences gained during the Foundation Phase.

[image: image74.wmf]Cwricwlwm Cymreig 7-14  

Learners aged 7-14 should be given opportunities to develop and apply knowledge and understanding of the cultural, economic, environmental, historical and linguistic characteristics of Wales.
Personal and Social Education

Learners should be given opportunities to promote their health and emotional well-being and moral and spiritual development; to become active citizens and to prepare for lifelong learning.[image: image75.wmf][image: image76.wmf]
Sustainable Development and Global Citizenship 

Learners need to develop the skills, knowledge, attitudes and values to participate in decision-making individually and collectively, both locally and globally that will improve the quality of life now without damaging the planet for the future.
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Food and Fitness 
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Curriculum 2008 substantially reinforces the position of food education in the school curriculum in Wales.  Practical food preparation skills are mandatory in Key Stage 2.
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Sex and Relationships Education (Life Education)

In accordance with the requirements of the Education Act 1986, schools’ governing bodies are expected to consider whether sex education should form part of the secular curriculum.  If they are of the opinion that sex education should form part of the curriculum, they are required to draw up and review a written statement of their policy in terms of content and organisation.  The Governing Body decided that sex education should form part of the curriculum of Ysgol Tudweiliog (PSE).
The purpose and objectives of sex education in the primary school:

· To learn about the life cycle.

· To keep the pupils safe by helping them to identify and respond to unacceptable behaviour by adults and other children.

· To help pupils become aware of the various situations in life, stressing the importance of moral aspects.

· To help the pupils talk about matters involving the body and relationships without embarrassment.

· To begin to prepare the pupils for the decisions that they will be making in the future.

· To teach the pupils to respect themselves and others.

Parents have the right to withdraw their children from those elements that are not included in the National Curriculum 2008.  If parents/carers have concerns, they are welcome to come to the school to discuss these with the Headteacher.

You are welcome to consult the Headteacher if you have any questions on the matter or if you would like to see the Sex Education policy. 
Teaching Pattern

We endeavour to ensure that the education we provide encourages the cultural, moral, intellectual and physical development of each child, and that the nature of the curriculum as a whole is differentiated, broad and balanced.  To respond to these requirements, class organisation is flexible – group, individual, pair and whole-class work.  Sometimes, work is provided on the basis of age, at other times children of various ages spanning more than one school year will work together on the same task.  The pupils are taught as a class unit in the care of one designated teacher.  

The curriculum is planned on the basis of eight aspects of learning including the core subjects (Welsh, English, mathematics and science) and the non-core subjects (design and technology, information technology, history, geography, art and design, music, physical education together with religious education).  The contribution of these subjects is systematically noted in the teachers’ records.  In order to ensure that essential elements of the curriculum are not excluded, children are provided with experiences and activities in a cross-disciplinary way, in specific units and by following particular themes. 

How will the school teach my child all these subjects? 

At Ysgol Tudweiliog we work on a two-year cycle of themes in the Foundation Phase and on a four-year cycle in the Junior department.  This means that we select a lively and engaging theme for each term.  Some themes will have a scientific perspective while others will have a more geographical or historical slant. 

Having chosen the theme, it is necessary to carefully map out the subjects so that they suit the themes.  It must be ensured that every aspect of every subject is included. 

Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and 2 Class 

	ThemE 1
	ThemE 2
	ThemE 3

	Travel
	Homes 
	Celebration

	THEME 4
	THEME 5
	THEME 6

	Toys
	Myself
	On the Farm


Years 3, 4, 5 and 6

	THEME 1
	THEME 2
	THEME 3

	Travel 
	People 
	Houses and Homes 

	THEME 4
	THEME 5
	THEME 6

	Tales 
	Water 
	In the Garden 

	THEME 7
	THEME 8
	THEME 9

	War 
	Thieves
	Myself

	THEME 10
	THEME 11
	THEME 12

	My Locality 
	The School 
	Food and Farming 


NEW CURRICULUM FOR 2022

This is a time of great change in education in Wales with the advent of our new curriculum which will become statutory for primary age pupils from September 2022.  The four purposes are at the heart of our new curriculum, giving all children and young people the opportunity to become: 

· ambitious, capable learners ready to learn throughout their lives; 

· enterprising, creative contributors, ready to play a full part in life and work; 

· ethical, informed citizens of Wales and the world; 

· healthy, confident individuals, ready to lead fulfilling lives as valued members of society. 

The new curriculum will include: 

· 6 Areas of Learning and Experience from 3 to 16; 

· 3 cross-curricular responsibilities: literacy, numeracy and digital competence;  

· progression reference points at ages 5, 8, 11, 14 and 16; 

· achievement outcomes which describe expected achievements at each progression reference point. 

The curriculum will be organised into 6 Areas of Learning and Experience: 

· Expressive arts 

· Health and well-being 

· Humanities (including Religious Education which should remain compulsory to age 16)  

· Languages, literacy and communication (including Welsh, which should remain compulsory to age 16, and modern foreign languages)  

· Mathematics and numeracy

· Science and technology (including computer science). 

Gradually, over the next few years, we will prepare and adapt for our new and exciting curriculum.

EQUAL OPPORTUNITY 

The school’s objective is to provide equal opportunities for all pupils, irrespective of their social background, equal opportunities for boys and girls, for able and less able children.  We seek to foster a positive attitude towards racial equality, religion and gender, and avoid conditioning and stereotyping, and this includes the curriculum.  

CHILDREN WITH ADDITIONAL LEARNING NEEDS
Occasionally, we feel that it would be of benefit if a child were to receive attention so as to overcome specific problems.  This can be either a long-term or temporary arrangement.  As a rule, the basic skills such as reading, writing, spelling and mathematics are focused upon with the child receiving assistance (mostly in a small group) from a staff member following a discussion with his/her parents.  If required, other agencies such as the Educational Psychologist can be brought in, Catchment Area Units used on a part-time basis, etc.  Occasionally, a child with profound needs is statemented, following a discussion with the parents.  The work set for more able and talented children is carefully planned so as to extend them.  

Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator – Mrs Julie Williams

Designated Special Educational Needs Governor – Mrs Siwsan Griffith

Summary of the Policy on Additional Learning Needs 

Aim   

As far as possible, we strive to ensure that every child receives a fair opportunity to develop emotionally, physically, mentally and educationally so as to benefit from the school’s provision, including the National Curriculum.

Guidelines

1.
Fulfil the requirements of the Special Educational Needs Code of Practice for Wales 2002. 

2.
Use the Gwynedd Admission Criteria and ‘Asesu Da’ (Good Assessment) to plan the best possible provision. 

3.
Follow a system of stages:

· ‘School Action’ - for pupils with short-term needs 

· ‘School Action Plus’ - for pupils with medium-term needs

· 3* - for pupils with long-term needs

· Statement - for pupils with severe needs.

The co-ordinator will contact an external specialist as and when required.  Every child on one of these stages will follow an Individual Education Plan (IEP).

4.
Ensure that parents and pupils are included in the assessment and review arrangements for individual pupils’ needs, including the IEPs. 

5.
As far as possible, every pupil will be involved in all the school’s activities. 

6.
Parents who wish to lodge a complaint can contact the following in the first instance – the ALN Co-ordinator/the Headteacher/parents’ representatives on the Governing Body/ALN designated governor.

Conclusion

It should be ensured that every child with a learning difficulty receives a fair opportunity to achieve his/her full potential.  By doing so, the children with needs will receive the care they deserve, whether physical, mental or sensory. 
Identifying, Assessing and Providing for Additional Learning Needs

1. 
Each term, staff will discuss the progress of every child.  If concern is expressed, we will consider placing that pupil on a short-term stage, i.e. School Action.  If the problem or concern is insufficient to warrant placing the pupil on a further stage, then we will attempt to meet the needs within the class, through differentiated work.  If the concern persists or increases, we will place the pupil on a further stage, i.e. School Action Plus.  

2.
The school's teachers use assessment as a natural part of everyday teaching.   

Lesson planning takes places so that activities are assessed – sometimes the activities will be differentiated in nature, at other times it is the response to the same type of task that is differentiated.  Through these methods, and from time to time, through standardised tests, it is hoped that each child will receive the attention he/she deserves and develops to his/her full potential, and that we will quickly become aware of any problem or concern that may arise.

3. 
Arrangements are in hand to review the ALN provision for a pupil on any of the stages, in accordance with LEA policy.

4. 
Parents' opinions are extremely important when identifying and assessing a child.  Their opinions are valued and their co-operation sought in all cases.

5. 
When required, the opinion of other agencies is also vital and the co-operation of relevant agencies will be sought when identifying and assessing pupils with ALN. 

6. 
When admitting pupils from any other schools, an attempt will be made to ensure that we receive information about the pupil at the school.  Similarly, this school will convey any relevant information when a child transfers to another school.

Children with Physical Needs 

We will do our utmost to welcome every child, ensure their safety, enable them to participate in all the school’s activities and gain full access to the National Curriculum.  We have an Accessibility and Equality Plan for Disabled People. 
Disability Equality Plan

The Disability Equality Duty is a new duty contained within the Disability Discrimination Act (DDA) 2005, where schools are required to take proactive measures to ensure that pupils, staff, governors, parents/carers and other disabled persons who use the school are treated equally.

 

ABSENCES

Schools are legally required to keep a detailed record of all pupil absence.  Parents are asked to contact us before 9 a.m. (through e-mail, phone call or text message) if their child is going to be absent from school, so as to ensure the safety of every child in our care and so that we are aware of the reasons for a child’s absence.  If totally necessary, up to ten school days annually are permitted for family holidays, although this, of course, has a disruptive impact on your child’s education.  Absence authorisation application forms are available at the school. 

Attendance 2017-18 = 96.7%

Authorised Absences = 3.3%

Unauthorised Absences = 0%

School’s Attendance Target – 96.6%

BEHAVIOUR
Gwynedd Education Authority’s policy on discipline in schools governs the way we respond to children’s behaviour at this school.  Courtesy, respect, politeness and a consideration of others, together with self-discipline are important aspects of a child’s education and we do not tolerate any form of bullying – a policy is available at the school.  Where misbehaviour occurs, a teacher (as a result of being 'in loco parentis') has responsibility to take appropriate steps, as a responsible parent.  With any case of misbehaviour, the teacher will be involved first of all, then the Headteacher, and then if necessary, we will contact the parents.  By ensuring that the children are aware of the type of behaviour expected of them, we believe that we are able to create a happy ethos, safe for children and staff, and in doing so are able to offer a better standard of education.  

Children should be encouraged to: 

· nurture self-discipline and self-respect

· respect each other, other adults at the school and outside

· respect the environment within and outside the school 

· be tolerant of each other, to forgive and to acknowledge their blame 

· conform to school rules and the recognised rules of a civilised society. 


PASTORAL CARE
Every child is placed in the care of a particular teacher, but the staff as a whole endeavour to take care of all pupils’ well-being.  This school urges children to be self-disciplined, to act responsibly and to respect others.  We know that we can rely on the parents’ support in this respect.  The guidelines of the Education Authority and those of the National Assembly clearly state that schools have an important role to play to safeguard children from abuse.  It is our responsibility to express any concern about a child to the Education Welfare Officer and Social Services. 

The school has policies on the Use of Reasonable Force, Behaviour, Child Protection and the Prevention of Bullying.

LINKS WITH THE HOME

No school can succeed without the support of parents.  We therefore urge you to take an interest in your children’s education and to support the school in its everyday work and its public activities.  We will ask parents and children, together with the Headteacher, to sign a Home School Agreement denoting the responsibilities and duties of the school, the parents and the child, so as to ensure the best possible education and every opportunity for the child to receive fair play and to succeed.

Partnership – the School’s Role  

The school will ensure that:

*
advice and guidance on the children’s development is provided to parents. 

*
the development of every child is monitored and discussed with parents during termly meetings and in an annual written report.

*
parents are informed of any difficulties or problems that arise, or which impair the child’s educational progress.

*
the school’s ethos and atmosphere promote the children’s ability to reach their full potential.  

*
regular information about school activities is shared with parents. 

*
a code of behaviour and caring environment is established. 

*
Programmes of Study conform to the requirements of the National Curriculum and are suited to the age, aptitudes and ability of every child. 

Partnership – the Parents’ Role: 

We hope that parents will support us by:

*
understanding the needs of their child while at school. 

*
being prepared to communicate with the school and attend parents’ evenings regularly.

*
taking an interest in their child’s work and supporting his/her studies.  

*
sharing concerns about the education, health or behaviour of their child. 

*
supporting the school’s code of behaviour.  

There may be times when you will need to contact us to discuss your child – we are always pleased to receive a phone call or letter to arrange an appointment as soon as possible.   

However, if the problem is urgent, please contact us at any time.  We circulate a questionnaire to parents annually to receive more formal feedback, anonymously if this is the parents’ wish.  

HOW CAN I HELP PROMOTE MY CHILD’S EDUCATION?
Here are some guidelines on the types of things parents can teach their children in order to provide extra help for their child at school.

Nursery

Learn colours



Hold a pencil correctly

Count to 10




Draw pictures

Colour-in neatly



Chat about the day’s events
Read stories and discuss them
Recognise some letters and numbers – concentrating on lower-case letters

Reception Class 

Recognise letters and numbers


Write letters and numbers (lower-case letters first)

Count to 20





Read simple words and books 

Count in 10s





Write simple words and sentences 

Form letters and numbers correctly

Learn the days of the week

Years 1 and 2

Know multiplication tables 2, 3, 5 and 10
Chat in Welsh and English 

Add and subtract mentally up to 20

Tell the time (at least on the hour, 

Write sentences




half past, quarter past and quarter to)           

Count to 100 and beyond 



Learn the months of the year (in Welsh)

Read stories independently 


Learn the days of the week (in two 







languages) 

Years 3 and 4

Know multiplication tables 2, 3, 4, 5, 6 and 10 at least 

Tell the time on an analogue and digital clock 

Write in Welsh and English – letters, stories

Learn the months of the year (in English)

Discuss and chat, expressing a rational opinion in both languages

Years 5 and 6

Know all the multiplication tables up to 12 as soon as possible 

Write in Welsh and in English – stories, letters, etc. without many spelling mistakes; stories – approximately two A4 sides in 45 minutes to an hour. 

Discuss and chat confidently in both languages using correct language, a rich vocabulary and expressing a clear opinion and viewpoint.

Homework
The amount of homework will increase as a child progresses through the school.  We trust that the home will co-operate to promote the children’s work.  Occasionally, a particular activity will require the knowledge of parents, relatives and neighbours, or require the children to investigate and discover.  It is recognised that the home is responsible for the child at this time and that it is in light of that responsibility that parents will agree or refuse to co-operate.  

From time to time, a teacher may ask a child to finish work not completed within a reasonable time at the school or to carry out additional work so as to eliminate a weakness or focus on a particular aspect of the work.  At such times, hopefully the home will fully co-operate and the child will be encouraged to do the work.  

There are several advantages to children undertaking homework: 

1.    Nurturing the children to develop the good practice of working independently.  

2.    Developing perseverance and self-discipline. 

3.    Practising skills learnt in class. 

4.    Giving parents (and other adults) the chance to participate in the children’s work.

5.    Preparing the children for secondary school. 

Reading at Home

We are convinced that reading has an extremely important role to play in a child’s educational development.  Consequently, we run a Home Reading scheme where parents are asked to read regularly with their children.  Of course, it is a voluntary scheme run for your child’s benefit, and you are not under any obligation to follow it. 

We also buy a Reading Eggs licence for each child from Year 1.  This enables them to practise their English-reading skills on the computer through a series of fun-filled challenges.  Reading Eggs can be used at home and in school.  

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP

This school has no direct or formal affiliation with any religious denomination.  The religious education provided is based on the Authority’s agreed syllabus.  A copy of this syllabus can be examined at the school.

Collective worship takes place on a daily basis at the school, as follows: 

Monday
9.00 – 9.15

In classrooms

Tuesday
9.00 – 9.20        
Whole school: responsibility of Mrs Julie Williams

Wednesday
9.00 – 9.20        
Whole school: Minister visiting      

Thursday
9.00 – 9.20        
Whole school: responsibility of Mrs Julie Williams

Friday

9.00 – 9.20        
Whole school: responsibility of Mrs Einir Davies/






Mrs Julie Williams

These services will be mainly Christian; however, other creeds will be discussed from time to time.

Rev. Olwen Williams, Mrs Janet Hughes and Open the Book address the children during the month.  Charities and other local ministers also visit. 

Each class in turn will conduct a whole-school service. 

Arrangements can be made for those children whose parents do not want them to attend religious services or corresponding studies.
LINKS WITH THE COMMUNITY
It is important that the school plays a prominent part in the life of the community, and that the community too plays a prominent part in the life of the school.  The school and community should become immersed in each other.  The school should make the most of the ready audience provided by the community, and the children too should realise that there is a place for them in society as a whole.  

We believe that the school is an integral part of the community and helps children to nurture a respect of its traditions and people.   

We should consider how to implement the community objectives by: 

· nurturing children to become aware of and respect their local heritage;

· encouraging specialisation from the outside to ensure a broad and balanced education, one which is interesting and cohesive, integrated and differentiated;

· developing the close-knit and homely relationship that exists in a rural society and taking advantage of the opportunity for mixed age-groups to work together;  

· linking the children to their locality and community, as the locality is the area within which the child receives his/her education and the people involved in that education are the teachers, parents, visitors and locals. 

We will achieve the above by providing Thanksgiving services and Christmas concerts, by undertaking humanitarian work in order to help people and organisations in need.  We will nurture cultural links by supporting local eisteddfodau and generating an awareness of the traditions relevant to the local community.  Experts will be invited to display old artefacts and to relate tales.  Visits to places of interest are also very important.  We use local talents to strengthen educational activities such as knitting and crocheting, art and rural crafts, so that skills are appreciated and are passed on in the community to future generations.  We will also use the resources readily available to create an awareness of business and enterprise and an understanding of factory, farm and shop management, etc.  This will enable the children and teachers to forge a valuable link with adults and experts in their fields.   

Direct links should be fostered with individuals in order to expand on and enrich aspects of the curriculum by inviting authors, craft workers, parents and experts to the school.
PARENT AND TEACHER ASSOCIATION

All governors and parents of the school’s pupils are regarded as members of the Parents’ Association, where no membership fee is required!  The same is true of any ‘friend’ who shows an interest in the school and its activities.  The officers and committee are elected annually.  

The aim of the Association is to raise funds to purchase resources to develop, reinforce and promote the children’s education, by holding social evenings, and enhancing the relationship that exists between staff, parents and everyone else involved with the school. 

We are very grateful to the Association for its commitment and generosity during the year. 

Summer Fair 2018



ASSESSING/REPORTING TO PARENTS

Continuous assessment has always been a natural and important part of the work of conscientious teachers.  This is the basis for preparing suitable work for your child.  Nursery and Reception children will be assessed during the first half term.  Parents will be invited to meet the teacher to discuss the written report.  

At the end of the Summer Term, you will receive a written report on your child’s development.  The report will contain:

· 
comments on the development of your child within the Areas of Learning or National Curriculum subjects  

· 
your child’s levels of attainment in the core subjects (Welsh, English, mathematics and science) at the end of Y6 

· 
comparisons between the results of your child (Y2 and Y6) and national average results 

·
comments from the class teacher on attitude, behaviour and general development 

· 
a record of your child’s attendance during the year 

· 
recommendations for the child and parents 

· 
a date and time at which to discuss the report 

· 
the date on which the school opens in September 

A copy of the report will be retained at the school 

Parents’ Evenings are held twice a year.  This gives parents the opportunity to discuss their children’s development with the class teacher.  

Teacher assessments are completed at the end of every school year.  In accordance with the National Curriculum programme, Y2 pupils will receive a more formal assessment at the end of the Foundation Phase and this is also the case for Y6 pupils at the end of KS2.  A full report of the level of attainment of Y2 and Y6 pupils in the core subjects will be prepared for parents by the end of the school year.  

SPORTS

At present, all the school’s full-time pupils go swimming for the first two terms and also take part in gymnastics/games lessons.  This takes place every week (on Monday afternoons).  The children are expected to go swimming regularly as part of the physical education curriculum.  If a child is unable to attend swimming lessons or the gym because of a cold, etc., as a matter of courtesy a letter or phone call is expected from the parent EVERY TIME to explain the situation.  We request a contribution of £2.00 per child towards bus costs.  

We attach considerable value to physical activities and their contribution to the physical, educational, social and emotional development of every child.  We attempt to provide a wide variety of activities to respond to the interests of each child.  Our aim is to teach the child how to play as part of a team, group and pair, and as an individual, to promote physical activity and healthy ways of living, foster positive attitudes – to respect fair play, compete honestly, cope with success and failure, ensure safe practices by responding to instructions, acknowledge and follow rules, use equipment safely, etc. 

We play friendly and competitive matches including football, netball, cricket, dragon rugby, athletics, rounders, etc. and take part in local team games in the catchment area and with the Urdd.
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DOCUMENTATION

You are entitled, if you wish, to apply to the school in order to take a look at a number of documents such as Welsh Government Circulars, the Policies of the Education Authority, the Governing Body’s Curricular Policies and Aims, Estyn reports on the school, syllabuses and schemes of work and the annual report to parents.   
ADDITIONAL ACTIVIITIES

The school hopes to secure the co-operation and support of parents with all additional activities organised.  The school offers a variety of activities that are open to all of the school’s pupils who are, in the Headteacher’s opinion, sufficiently mature and ready to take part in them.  The school cannot accept responsibility for supervising children at the end of sessions, and parents/guardians are asked to ensure that they make arrangements to take their children home.  The teachers are pleased to be able to volunteer their time for these activities.  We will organise visits, fieldwork such as geography studies at Plas Tan-y-bwlch, outdoor studies at Plas Menai or Glan-llyn, a visit with a Welsh slant to Cardiff, local chapel and church services, musical instrument lessons, etc. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM

This school has an official school uniform but it is not compulsory for pupils to wear it.  It is felt, however, that a school uniform generates pride in the school and a sense of belonging.  
Our school uniform consists of:

· Blue polo shirt

· Maroon sweatshirt with the school’s logo

· Grey or black skirt/trousers for girls

· Grey or black trousers for boys 

· Maroon hoody

· Light blue summer dresses for girls 

The uniform is sold by Cymru Embroidery – 07775 771154 – havardlyon@hotmail.com
Please may we ask you to ensure that your child’s name is clearly labelled on every item of clothing so as to save time and to ensure that any missing items are returned to your child.  

MILK AND FRUITS

At the moment, milk is available free of charge for children from Nursery Year to Year 2.  Junior Department pupils may buy milk for 50p per week.
There is a fruit shop at the school where we sell a variety of fruits for £1.20 per week during morning break time.  Children are welcome to bring their own fruits to school, but NO sweets, crisps, chocolate, chewing gum, etc.  The children will not receive a fruit unless it has been paid for in advance.  

Every child will also receive a personal water bottle and we will encourage the children to drink at regular intervals during the day.  A water dispenser is located in the school foyer.
DINNER

School dinners are available to all children.  The food, consisting of dinner and pudding, is prepared and cooked in the school kitchen.  The current cost of school dinners is £2.50 per day (£12.50 per week), payable every week on Friday.  Please place your child’s dinner money (correct amount if possible), or cheque made payable to Gwynedd Council, in the appropriate envelope with the child’s name clearly marked, so that the child may give this to Auntie Mandy.  A debt will not be allowed to exceed a fortnight.  

Children whose parents are in receipt of Income Support are entitled to receive free school meals.  An application form is available from the school.  



BAD WEATHER

In the event of heavy snow resulting in the unavoidable closure of the school, we will contact you by text message at approximately 8.15 a.m.  We will endeavour to contact Radio Cymru, Gwynedd Council’s website and Champion Radio to announce it.  If the snow falls heavily during the day, we will contact you, or will ensure that someone is at home before a child is allowed home.  In an emergency, we will ensure that the child is left with a neighbour or responsible friend.

HEALTH AND SAFETY

We have a number of detailed policies relating to Health, Welfare and Safety and we follow the acknowledged guidelines of Gwynedd Council including completing Risk Assessments.  There is a system to allow access for visitors.  A fire drill is held every term.  The Governors’ Buildings Panel and our Buildings Officer undertake a regular inspection of the buildings in relation to their condition and safety. 

If a child suffers an accident, our first priority is to deal with the emergency and then to contact the parent to arrange for the child to go home or receive further medical care.  In the event of a serious accident or illness, the school’s policy is to obtain medical advice at once.  In all emergencies, we will do everything in our power to contact the parent, but if this is not possible, we will act in accordance with medical advice.  A number of staff possess a First Aid qualification.

                 MEDICATION

In short-term cases, teachers can administer medication if the parents have signed the relevant form.  We can also do this in the long term, following a written request from a doctor.  Usually, a child requiring medication will not be well enough to attend school.  A child should be kept at home for 48 hours if he/she has been suffering from vomiting or diarrhoea.      
Medication will not be administered to any child unless the appropriate form or doctor’s letter has been received.

   MEDICAL
Eyesight and hearing tests are conducted by the school nurse.  The school dentist visits regularly to check the children’s teeth.  Following the check, should your child require treatment, you can opt to use the school dentist or a personal dentist.  The school has close links with the Education Welfare Service, Educational Psychologist, Medical and Social Services.  We all co-operate for the benefit of the children.  

If a child suffers from a particular condition, we will prepare an Individual Medical Plan to ensure understanding from all sides – contact us if you believe that your child requires this. 

YSGOL BOTWNNOG

We have a very good link with the local secondary school, namely Ysgol Botwnnog and the eldest children visit the school several times a year.  At the end of Y6, the children will be given the opportunity for a more formal visit to prepare them for September.  There will also be an opportunity for parents to meet some members of staff.  The aim is to facilitate the transition for all concerned.  At the beginning of Y6, you will be provided with information about Ysgol Botwnnog and how to apply to the LEA should you wish your child to attend a different secondary school. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL
A School Council is elected every year, and the Council meets approximately twice a term.  A photo of Council members is placed on the wall of the hall so that every child knows who their representative is on the Council.  An ‘ideas box’ is located in the hall, where every child is able to submit ideas and voice their opinions.  The box is opened by members of the Council during the meeting and the ideas are discussed during this time.  A report of the meeting will be provided and a list drawn up of the topics that need to be discussed with the Headteacher.  The hope is that the ideas will be practical and constructive ones, which can be inserted into the School Development Plan. 
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COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE

The Local Education Authority, in accordance with the requirements of the Secretary of State, under Section 23 of the Education Reform Act 1988, has established a procedure to consider complaints concerning the way schools’ governing bodies and the Education Authority operate in relation to the school curriculum and other related matters. 

Most complaints arise from a misunderstanding or poor communication.  If we are intent on finding a resolution to a conflict which will satisfy both parties, we believe that there is a need for a full understanding of the procedures for bringing a complaint as well as a positive attitude towards remedying the situation.  

A parent wishing to lodge a complaint about organisation or curriculum content should follow this procedure: 

(a) Contact the Headteacher.  The Headteacher (or member of staff nominated by the Headteacher) will conduct an investigation into the case and will respond directly to the parent.  (Minor complaints should be discussed with the individual teacher.  If the parent is not satisfied with the response, the Headteacher should be contacted.) 

(b) If the parent is not satisfied with the response, a letter should be sent to the Chair of the Governing Body.  An investigation will be carried out by members of the Governing Body’s Complaints Committee and they will provide a response.  

Details of the full procedure are available in the school’s policy.

The school should be contacted to make an appointment to discuss any complaint with the Headteacher.

USE OF WELSH AND ENGLISH

We believe that all the children of this school have the right to develop into bilingual citizens.  We respect the mother tongue of all pupils, and endeavour to encourage them to develop their competence in their second language, whether Welsh or English.

This school’s linguistic aims comply with the aims of the Education Authority’s Bilingualism Policy.

The Policy is implemented:

· by ensuring, in the nursery/reception class, through a purposeful and sensitive nursery provision and organisation, that all children are given a firm grounding in Welsh so that they reach the goal of full bilingualism in due course.

· by building, in Years 1 and 2, on the foundations laid in Welsh by nursery education, consolidating and developing the mother tongue of Welsh learners, and extending the competence of children from a Welsh home in English.

· by consolidating and developing, in Key Stage 2, each child’s Welsh and English capabilities in all their active and receptive aspects, in order to ensure that the child is able to speak, read and write fluently and confidently in both languages when transferring to the secondary school.  
Welsh is the language of communication at this school.  It is used:

· in the school’s day-to-day administration

· as the occasional language, outside teaching sessions

· as the language of morning services.

Welsh is the main language medium of teaching – to present and record - across the curriculum. 

English is gradually introduced in the Foundation Phase, and its use consistently increased throughout KS2 to present and record, so that all children can use it confidently in various curricular fields by Y6.

ADMISSION ARRANGEMENTS

Any parent wishing their child to be admitted to the school should directly contact the Education Department in Caernarfon, i.e. Owain Dewi Hughes, Information Officer, Education, Gwynedd Council, Caernarfon, Gwynedd.  Tel. 01286 679904.

SUMMARY OF THE POLICY ON CHARGING PAYMENT

FOR EDUCATIONAL ACTIVITIES

It was decided to adhere to the decisions of Gwynedd Education Authority.

Parents of pupils should be charged in full for the following:

· Damage to textbooks or educational equipment arising from a pupil’s misbehaviour.

· Every activity taking place outside school hours with the exception of that which is necessary to meet the requirements of the Curriculum or statutory requirements of religious education. 

· The cost of food and lodging for residential activities organised by the school or Education Authority, with the exception of those pupils whose parents receive Income Support or Family Credit.  However, parents are usually expected to pay, if possible, for any extra-curricular activity organised by the school.

Part-payment will be levied for:

· musical instrument lessons

· transport to swimming lessons 

· damage to school windows, doors or fittings resulting from a pupil’s misbehaviour 

No charge should be levied for:

· the food and lodging of pupils who attend special residential schools because of their additional learning needs.

In the case of optional activities that take place from time to time during school hours, voluntary contributions from parents will be requested.   The parents will be informed at the outset that any contributions are voluntary, however, the school retains the right not to pursue any arrangements if the contributions received are insufficient. 

THE GOVERNING BODY

We have ten governors.  Two are appointed by the Local Education Authority and one by the Community Council.  There are three parent-governors who are elected through the parents’ vote, one teacher elected by school staff, and one member of ancillary staff elected by the remaining members of staff.  In addition to this, the Governing Body co-opts two members of the local community.  The members serve for four years, after which time they have to be re-elected or re-appointed.  The Headteacher is an ex-officio member.  Governors have legal powers and responsibilities.  They cannot act as individuals – the aim is collaboration.  Every Governor is linked to one or more National Curriculum subjects.

A full list is included below, showing their relevant category and the date on which their term of office ends.   

Members of the Governing Body

	 Name
	 Category


	Term of office ends

	Seimon Glyn
	Education Authority Representative 
	 2020

	Siwsan Griffith
	Education Authority Representative 
	 2020

	Rhys Williams
	Parents’ Representative
	 2020

	Elen Jones
	Parents’ Representative
	 2022

	Owain Griffith
	Parents’ Representative
	 2019

	Janice Jones
	Co-opted
	 2019

	Terry Hughes
	Co-opted
	 2022

	Vacancy
	Co-opted
	 

	Julie Williams
	Teachers’ Representative
	 2020

	Angharad Jones
	Ancillary Staff Representative
	 2021

	Einir Davies 
	Co-opted Headteacher
	

	Eirian Williams
	Clerk
	


The Chairperson can be contacted through the Headteacher at the school.  

 

The Governing Body meets regularly and there are Finance, Buildings, Personnel, Appeals, Performance Management, Disciplinary sub-committees, etc.  The role of Governors is increasing and is becoming more complex every year, therefore they attend relevant courses.  The Governing Body presents an Annual Report to Parents. 
Child Protection

We follow the Education Authority’s guidelines and the All-Wales Child Protection Guidelines 2008. 

‘Do the fundamentally good things that keep children safe.’  Lord Laming 2008.

The following individual is the Child Safeguarding Designated Person in the school: Einir Davies                  

Deputy Child Safeguarding Designated Person: Julie Williams                          

Child Safeguarding Designated Governor: Seimon Glyn
Introduction

Ysgol Tudweiliog fully recognises its contribution to child safeguarding. 

There are four main elements to our policy: 

a) prevention of harm through teaching and pastoral support provided for pupils; 

b) procedures for identifying cases or suspicions of abuse and report on them;

c) due to our daily contact with children, school staff are in a situation to identify any signs of abuse and offer: 

d) support for pupils who have possibly been victims of abuse. 

Our policy applies to the entire staff and volunteers who work at the school including our Governors.  Perhaps a learning support assistant, break and lunch-time supervisor, carer, secretary, a technical or administrative staff member will be the first person whom a child informs that they are being abused. 
A full copy of the policy can be seen by contacting the school. 

THE RULES OF YSGOL TUDWEILIOG

1. Please ensure that your child is at the school by 9 a.m. – punctuality is a good practice to nurture.  We wish to remind you that teachers officially do not have responsibility for the children until 8.50 a.m. and that children should not arrive at school before 8.50 a.m.  Children who arrive after 9.05 a.m. will be marked ‘late’ on the register and parents will be required to sign and provide a reason for being late.  This will be recorded in a file at school. 

During rainy playtimes/lunch-times, children are expected to stay in their classrooms unless told otherwise where they will be in the care of the supervisor and senior supervisor.

2. We ask parents to contact us before 9 a.m. if their child is not coming to school – via e-mail, phone call or text message.

3. The school will close at 3.15 p.m. for Foundation Phase pupils and 3.30 p.m. for KS2 pupils.  We will not allow any child to leave without ensuring that someone is available to take him/her home, or that an arrangement has been made in advance with the parents.  Should you happen to be late, and cannot meet your child at 3.30 p.m., please phone the school so that we can make the necessary arrangements to ensure the safety of your child.  Parents are asked to collect their children from the gate and closely monitor them in the car park.

4. If you have arranged for someone other than usual to fetch your child, you need to let us know by phone call or note.  We cannot depend on the word of a young child and any misunderstanding could prove risky, time-consuming and worrying for all. 

5. Every child is expected to possess suitable clothing and footwear for physical education, i.e. shorts, T-shirt and trainers.  Please ensure that the child’s name is on every item of clothing.

6. The wearing of earrings in school is not permitted.  There is a danger that children could suffer an accident when playing on the yard and in different lessons involving movement.  The children’s safety is important, and by following this procedure, we aim for a high level of safety.

7. The children should not bring toys, valuable belongings or pocket money, etc. to school as we have no facilities to keep these safe and cannot be held responsible in any way should they be damaged or lost. 

8. Children are not allowed to bring mobile phones to school.  The Headteacher and teachers are responsible for contacting parents when this is truly necessary.

9. The children are not allowed to bring chocolate, sweets, chewing gum or sugary drinks to school.

10. Running is not allowed in classrooms or in any part of the school building.

11. School Bus – there is a bus to carry the children who live more than two miles from school, free of charge.  If you wish to apply for a seat on the bus, please contact the school.  Seats on the school bus for additional children cannot be permitted on any occasion, e.g. birthday party, a visit to a friend’s house.  If you live less than two miles from the school an application for a seat on the bus can be made as part of the ‘Empty Seats Scheme’.  It is the parents’ responsibility to ensure that their child behaves on the school bus.  There is a relevant policy at the school which can be viewed by contacting the Headteacher.
We have a NO SMOKING policy. 


GDPR

The school is fully committed to safeguarding and protecting children, to equal opportunity and data protection/GDPR.  Relevant policies outlining these commitments and our privacy statement can be found on our website or a copy can be provided on request.  

ASSESSMENT RESULTS SUMMER 2018

Foundation Phase 

	
	O5
	O6

	
	2015/6
	2016/7
	2017/8
	2015/6
	2016/7
	2017/8

	
	Target
	Result
	Target
	Result
	Target
	Result
	Target
	Result
	Target
	Result
	Target
	Result

	FPI
	
	
	100%
	100%
	100%
	100%
	

	Welsh language
	
	
	100%
	100%
	100%
	100%
	
	
	60%
	60%
	50%
	50%

	Mathematics
	
	
	100%
	100%
	100%
	100%
	
	
	60%
	60%
	30%
	30%

	PSD
	
	
	100%
	100%
	100%
	100%
	
	
	100%
	100%
	90%
	90%


We do not publish the results or targets for 2015/6 as there were only three pupils in the cohort.

KS2

	
	Level 4
	Level 5

	
	2015/6
	2016/7
	2017/8
	2015/6
	2016/7
	2017/8

	
	Target
	Result
	Target
	Result
	Target
	Result
	Target
	Result
	Target
	Result
	Target
	Result

	CSI
	
	
	100%
	100%
	100%
	100%
	

	Welsh 
	
	
	100%
	100%
	100%
	100%
	71%
	86%
	50%
	83%
	66.7%
	57.1%

	English
	
	
	100%
	100%
	100%
	100%
	43%
	43%
	67%
	67%
	28.6%
	42.9%

	Mathematics
	
	
	100%
	100%
	100%
	100%
	57%
	71%
	33%
	50%
	57.1%
	57.1%

	Science
	
	
	100%
	100%
	100%
	100%
	71%
	71%
	67%
	50%
	42.9%
	57.1%




Apart from the individual specialisation of teaching staff, this is what is primarily responsible for giving every school its individual and unique character.  This is the part of the curriculum that cannot be placed under headings – the philosophy behind the learning and the staff’s motivation, together with the way in which the school’s policies take into account the nature of the society it serves – this is what gives the school its own character. 

Here at Ysgol Tudweiliog, we endeavour to do a number of things that are not part of the formal curriculum, things that we deem to be important in life.  We believe that we are here to provide more than just the academic objectives (although pressure on the school’s time makes this increasingly difficult).  We believe that every child should be able to identify with his/her school and should be able to do so, not only through the school uniform worn, but through the school’s attitude to the world outside.  To this end, we attempt to foster links with our community, other schools in the catchment area, the elderly and the disabled. 

We are aware that our children face huge uncertainty in the world around them, even in their young lives sometimes, and as a result we feel that it is crucial to teach our children to think for themselves and for us to offer them a homely and loving environment. 

The children should also be made aware of their ‘Welshness’ (if they are Welsh).  If they are not Welsh, they should be made aware of what the Welsh community and Welsh-language culture has to offer them in terms of enriching their experiences.  By aiming for these, this school attempts to create an environment that reflects its pride in its community.
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Bethan





YSGOL TUDWEILIOG, TUDWEILIOG, PWLLHELI, GWYNEDD, LL53 8ND


Tel.: 01758 770669


Mobile: 07584 613575


E-mail: einirdavies@gwynedd.llyw.cymru 











Foundation Phase Class








Junior Department Class





Creating ‘rain’ and reacting with wonder!





Enjoying a performance by ‘Orchestratastic’ at Venue Cymru





Taking part in ‘Go Run For Fun’ at Parc Glasfryn





Mosque





Cathedral





Urdd football team





A special African lunch made by Auntie Rowena





The Hidden Curriculum
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